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On December 7, 2004, President Bush signed the Specialty Crops Competitiveness Act and thereby authorized the appropriation of $54 million a year from 2005 to 2009 for federal block grants to states to enhance the competitiveness of each state’s specialty crops. While the act authorizes the appropriation of funding to help specialty crops, Congress has yet to appropriate any funding.  California will likely receive a lion’s share of these funds.(
On February 16, 2005 California State Senator Maldonado introduced Senate Bill 284 (SB 284) which would appropriate a minimum of 15% of the federal block grant funds awarded to California from the Special Crops Competitive Act to support the marketing of California specialty crops by helping California food banks.  The bill would assist food banks to purchase from local agricultural producers and thereby provide new marketing opportunities for California specialty crop growers. You may make your views of this proposed legislation know by contacting the members of the Senate Agricultural Committee. (
Who is on this year’s Senate Agriculture Committee and how can you contact them?  Here is the current roster of the Committee:

Chair Jeff Denham (R- Modesto, Merced, Salinas) 
(916) 651-4012

Vice-Chair Denise Ducheny (D- San Diego) 

(916) 445-6767

Wes Chesbro (D- Arcata) 




(916) 445-3375

Dean Flores (D- Shafter) 




(916) 651-4016

Dennis Hollingsworth (R – Temecula, El Cajon) 

(916) 651-4036
Able Maldonado (R- San Jose, San Luis Obispo) 
(916) 651-4015
Debra Ortiz (D- Sacramento) 



(916) 445-7807

Charles Poochigan (R – Fresno) 



(916) 651-4014
Edward Vicent  (D- Los Angeles, Inglewood) 

(916) 445-2104
Market News is a service of the Southland Farmers’ Market Association.  If you have an item that you feel would be of interest to Southland market and grower members, please call 310-481-0167 or write to us at info@sfma.net. 
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